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 During these difficult 
times, we thank our Par-
ish Council and  Father 
George who continue to 
offer services via live 
streaming and conduct 
our church's day-to-day 
operations. Thank you 
also to our parishioners 
who continue to support 
our church through 
online giving:   
www.holyapostlesgreek
orthodox.org/

Inside this issue: 

The Light  

To Φως 
The bi-monthly newsletter of the Holy Apostles Greek Orthodox Church 

A Message from Father George Alexson 

Beloved Parishioners and Friends, 

 

     I pray this issue of The Light finds you all well and 

in good health. I know I have said and written this 

before, but I cannot suppress this sentiment from you: 

the sorrow that daily envelops my heart is unbearable, 

because I have not seen so many of you, especially our 

children, in church. Every day I commemorate you in 

my prayers, “for the good health and the salvation of 

the souls, of all the members of our holy communi-

ty…,” trusting that our Lord will protect all of you. This 

terrible plague has robbed us of the joy of worshipping 

together as members of the One Body, in the Eucharis-

tic assembly. It has forced us to mask ourselves, to 

practice social distancing, habits that are totally con-

trary to our need, a deeply human need, for more meaningful interaction with one another. 

An author writing for Science News, warns, “As increasingly stringent measures to keep peo-

ple apart are put in place to slow the spread of the coronavirus, mental health experts are 

warning that losing everyday social connections comes with psychological costs. And those 

costs could go up the longer such measures drag on.”  

     What can we do to maintain our psychological health and spiritual balance during these 

difficult times? I offer the icon above, our Lord praying in the wilderness, as an antidote to 

the stress and trauma that can confront us as we try to manage our daily affairs during these 

nerve-wracking times. Jesus went out into the wilderness, or climbed up a mountain, fre-

quently to pray, to speak with His Father. We need, urgently, to follow His example; to pour 

our hearts out to Him, seeking His guidance, comfort and support. “If anyone desires to 

come after Me, let him deny himself, and take up his cross daily, and follow Me” (Luke 9:23). 

Note that the Evangelist writes, “daily.” In a letter to St. Gregory of Nazianzus, St. Basil the 

Great writes: “Every day brings with it some particular cloud to darken the soul; and night 

takes over the cares of the day, deluding the mind with the same cares in fantasy.”  Basil, 

however, would not have us despair over this familiar condition. He continues, “There is but 

one escape from all this—separation from the world altogether.” For Basil, separation from 

the world does not necessarily entail a physical removal from it. What is required, is the will-

ingness to exchange a sympathy for everything that disorders our life and replace it with, 

“the readiness to receive in one’s heart the impressions engendered there by divine instruc-

tion.” In other words, pay more attention to God’s will and word, and weigh it carefully 

against the distraction of worldly affairs. 

So He Himself often withdrew into the wilderness and prayed 

http://www.holyapostlesgreekorthodox.org/giving
http://www.holyapostlesgreekorthodox.org/giving
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Weekday Liturgical Schedule  

 

October, 2020 

October 1             Orthros, 9:00 AM.  Divine Liturgy, 10:00 AM 

The Holy Protection 

Of the Theotokos 

 

 

October 26           Orthros, 9:00 AM.  Divine Liturgy, 10:AM 

St. Demetrios the 

Great Martyr 

 

November, 2020 

 

November 13       Orthros, 9:00 AM.  Divine Liturgy, 10:00 AM 

St. John Chrysostom 

 

 

November 21       Orthros, 9:00 AM.  Divine Liturgy, 10:00 AM 

Entrance of the Theotokos 

Into the Temple 

 

 

November 25       Orthros, 9:00 AM.  Divine Liturgy, 10:00 AM 

St. Katherine the Great 

 

 

November 30      Orthros, 9:00 AM.  Divine Liturgy, 10:00 AM 

St. Andrew the Apostle 
 

A Message from Father George Alexson cont.. 

Make reservations on our website to attend the Lit-

urgy and read the requirements from the Metropo-

lis. You can also continue to watch our services via 

livestream on YouTube: https://www.youtube.com/

channel/ UCxAOirhXmBQMTvczrujQY4g/live  

  Again, the icon above. According to St. Basil, the 

necessary condition for communing with God is 

solitude. He writes to Gregory, “Now to this end 

solitude gives us the greatest help, since it calms 

our passions, and gives reason leisure to sever them 

completely from the soul…The very beginning of 

the soul’s purification is tranquility (ἡσυχία). 

     I urge you, my beloved, now more than ever, to 

pray, study Holy Scripture, and withdraw every day 

for as long as possible, in prayer and contempla-

tion. Those of you who can, attend Liturgy on Sun-

day or, on a weekday when we are celebrating a 

feast or a saints day. Parents, if it is not possible to 

bring your children to church every Sunday, come 

when you can, and remember to spend time with 

them every day in prayer and scripture study. Make 

sure you register them for Sunday School and help 

them watch our lessons on line. Let us stay con-

nected through prayer and our shared Faith.  And, 

let us pray that this virus will soon abate and allow 

us to return to a normal way of life. Finally, I ask 

you, my dear parishioners, not to hesitate to call 

me whenever you are in need, whether it is for 

prayer requests, spiritual counsel or simply to let 

me know you are well. I deeply appreciate those of 

you who have sent me cards and emails, letting me 

know you are praying with us and following our 

services on line. God bless you all! 

     May the grace of our Lord be with you all; His 

love mercy and compassion sustain you in these 

difficult and trying times! 

 

Fr. George 



 

Page 3 The Light  To Φως 

Message from the Parish Council President, Constantine Sofologis  

As summer vacations wind 
down and our children pre-
pare for a whole new experi-
ence in learning, we share 
one constant, Holy Apostles 
Greek Orthodox Church.  We 
all continue to adapt to a 
new way of worshiping, 
learning, conducting busi-
ness and socializing. At 
times, it hasn’t been easy.   

 

We will continue to offer all services via livestream-
ing on our YouTube channel for those who wish to 
exercise continued caution during this time.  We 
also want to provide a safe and healthy environ-
ment for those that would like to worship in person, 
so we are still operating under the guidance of HIS 
Eminence Evangelos, the CDC, as well as the Vir-
ginia Department of Health for church gatherings.  
Numerous parishes have been dealing with the on-
going controversy regarding the requirement of 
wearing a face covering.  A letter was sent to the 
Metropolis for clarification & guidance.  In re-
sponse, we received notice that not only is it a State 
regulation, but it is required by HIS Eminence’s 
Three Phase Reopening Plan.  Below is an excerpt 
from the correspondence. 

 

“The Ecclesiastical Communities of the Greek Ortho-
dox Metropolis of New Jersey have always and will 
continue to follow all local, state, and CDC guide-
lines. All persons who enter our Parish Communities 
must be in compliance with these guidelines and with 
the directives that I, as Metropolitan, have issued. 
Therefore, anyone who fails to follow the local, state, 
or CDC guidelines or anyone who refuses to abide by  

the directives I have issued as per the Greek Orthodox 
Metropolis of New Jersey Three Phase Reopening Plan 
are not to be allowed to enter the Parish.” 

 

Copies of the full letter are posted in the Fellowship 
area.  Please visit our webpage if you would like to 
read the document of requirements for parishes in 
the Metropolis of New Jersey. 

  

As mentioned in our General Assembly letter last 
month, we asked for any questions to be emailed and 
Fr. George and I would provide responses.  To date, 
we have not received any questions.  I would also like 
to remind you that our Fall General Assembly will be 
coming up soon and this GA is crucial to our parish.  
At the Fall GA we present the following year’s budg-
et, as well as nominations and election of new Parish 
Council members. 

 

Finally, Sunday School resumed virtually September 
13th. Parents are requested to fill out a registration 
form on our website as soon as possible and submit 
to our Sunday School Director, Denise Lansdell. 
Books for the younger students are available for pick-
up.  Please coordinate with Denise.  

 

I pray for your continued health and well-being.  

 

In His service,  
Con Sofologis  
Parish Council President 
Holy Apostles Greek Orthodox Church                                                                                                                             
con.sofologis@verizon.net 
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Stewardship 

Happy Fall from the Stewardship Committee!  We hope this newsletter finds you healthy and 
weathering this crazy world well.  I am happy to report that despite all the changes this year, our 
stewardship program continues to be strong.  All things considered, we are close to last year’s 
strength in number of stewards and contributions.  This is a testament to you and is what allows 
our church to pay its day to day bills.  Thank you for your love and support for our church. 
 
We are planning to have a Fall event in October.  We will be hosting it at our new property.  We 
will have several of our ministries there.  The Sunday School teachers will be there to meet the par-
ents and the kids in person.  Tentative date is October 18th, after church.  Please save the date.  We 
miss seeing your smiling faces on a weekly basis. 
 
Fall typically represents the beginning of the year, where we resume activities.  Covid may have 
changed all that but we are still moving forward and trying to provide as many ministries as we 
can.  We still need YOUR help.  We still have our daily bills to pay (mortgage, electricity, upkeep of 
our church) and our obligations to the Archdiocese.  Many volunteers help keep the church moving 
along but we can always use more volunteers and more stewards.  If you haven’t filled out a pledge 
card you can still do that - it is never too late to fill one out.   You can 
email ron.baldinger@gmail.com with your pledge.  It is as easy as that.   
 
We hope you are staying safe and healthy!  We hope to see you at our Stewardship event 
 
In God’s service, 
Ron Baldinger, Stewardship Chair 
Mina Baldinger Co-Chair 
ron.baldinger@gmail.com  

mailto:ron.baldinger@gmail.com
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 Sunday School 

Virtual Sunday School started September 13th 
Welcome Back Everyone! It's that time of year...and we are all ready to teach the Orthodox faith to our 
youth! We cannot stress enough how so important and relevant, especially in these circumstances, it is to 
keep up your spiritual health! Of course, it's a bit different this year because it is Virtual; We are using 
Google Classroom. Actually, this is a unique and fitting opportunity for parents to join in the learning with 
their children! So many parents have asked me over the years if we offered Sunday School to adults. Well, 
now here is your chance to grow in your relationship with our Lord by participating in these lessons and 
discussing with your family about what you learned each week! And as always, if you have any questions 
at all, please ask. Father George is also ready to add his vast knowledge of Orthodoxy to each class.  
 
Ideally, it will work this way: After you attend Divine Liturgy Services either at church (by reservation) or 
at home on our YouTube Channel, you will sign in to your Google Account and click into your classroom 
for the lesson. Each lesson will be released at noon on most Sundays. (See our Calendar attached to our 
Catechetical Webpage online under "Ministries and Organizations.") 
 
Here are the teachers that have volunteered their time and talent to your children: 
 
PreK - Kindergarten     Kristine Lorentz 
1st - 2nd Grades          Valerie Avramides 
3rd - 4th Grades       Athanasia Dacey, Brandi Lahanas 
5th - 6th Grades           Denise Lansdell 
7th - 9th Grades            Luke Kendrat 
10th - 12th Grades        Angelo Dacey 
 
Thank you all in advance for stepping up and helping to teach Virtual Sunday School this year! 
 
Parents, please register your children. 
Please fill out the registration form and consider donating $15 per child for books and materials. We have 
had to purchase a few extra books than we normally do, and a few classes will be using the Department of 
Religious Education Student Books to follow along as the teacher reads the lesson. You should have al-
ready received information about each of your children's classes from their teacher on how to watch the 
lessons in September. Student book pickup should be arranged with Miss Denise ASAP so that children 
can enter the Virtual Classroom. Meanwhile, please encourage your child to participate in the activities 
and answer questions. It's really up to each student as to how involved they will be, but please remember, 
you are your child's best example for how to live a life in Jesus Christ! We also encourage you to give feed-
back about the way the class is going. Lastly, we are all learning this technology as well, so please bear 
with us. Thank you!  
 
Let's all learn about our Orthodox faith together! 
With love in Christ, 
The Holy Apostles Greek Orthodox Church Sunday School Team 
 
Denise Lansdell 
deniseinvirginia@gmail.com 

mailto:deniseinvirginia@gmail.com


As we bring in the new school year, we also wel-
come our new GOYA Board for 2020-2021.  They 
took the oath of office virtually with Father 
George and held their first meeting on Sunday, 
September 6.  We wish them all the best!  

President, Athena Lansdell 

Vice President, Maria Moskalli 

Secretary, Katie Drapas and Peter Pollatos 

Historian, Dora Moskalli and Christa Reilly 

Treasurer, Stephen Economou 

Special Events Coordinator, Georgia Drapas 

 

GOYA also had their first general meeting virtual-
ly in September.  It was so great to see everyone 
again and share updates. In October, we are plan-
ning a virtual movie night, outdoor picnic, and 
community service project. 

 

This year will be a challenging one due to COVID-
19 but our teenagers are resilient and creative. I 
know we will find great ways to stay engaged with 
one another, be strong in our faith, and involved 
in our community. 

 

If you have a teenager or rising teenager, please 
consider having them join our GOYA (Greek Or-
thodox Youth of America).  Reach out to me so I 
can introduce them to our fantastic teens. All are 
welcome! 

 

I hope you have a great and safe Fall.  May God 
bless you and your families. 

 

In God’s service, 
Lia Economou 
GOYA Advisor 
liaecon@comcast.net  

Page 8 The Light  To Φως 

GOYA                                          

Mission statement: 
 
The goal of the HOPE & JOY junior youth 
group and ministry is to lead our children 
(ages 5-12) to experience the Holy Orthodox 
Faith. HOPE & JOY activities promote the 
children's learning and development as      
Orthodox Christians, as well as bonding and 
fellowship with their peers. By laying a foun-
dation of faith at this age, our children will 
have something that will guide and strength-
en them through life. 
  
Overview of activities: 
  
Once every season, and virtually for the start 
of the 2020-2021 school year, HOPE & JOY 
puts on an activity that's meaningful and edu-
cational for the children. As an example, 
to celebrate the Epiphany, we read from a 
children's book the story of Saint John the 
Baptist, colored icons, and showed the chil-
dren the Saint's icon in our church hall, an-
swering their questions. 
  
We also may participate in volunteer oppor-
tunities in the community (example: cheering 
on athletes at the Loudoun County Special 
Olympics' Annual Basketball Tournament). 

 
Finally, we are always eager to take part in 
important church events (example: partici-
pating in the Salutations services). 
  
Call for registration: 
To register your child(ren) for HOPE & JOY, 
please contact Ashley Joiner 
at ashleydjoiner@gmail.com. 
 

In Him, 
Ashley Joiner 
Director, Hope & Joy  
ashleydjoiner@gmail.com 

Hope and Joy 

mailto:liaecon@comcast.net
mailto:ashleydjoiner@gmail.com
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Philoptochos 

Despite new normal, we are doing our best to carry on as a community and united 
in Christ. 

We sponsored our second food drive of the year in September for Loudoun Hunger 
Relief.  We hope to have a collection of gift cards during November that will benefit 
the Loudoun Abused Women’s Shelter.  We normally collect on their behalf during 
May, but this year we will honor Thanksgiving. 

Thank you for your generosity, for without your donations we would not be able to 
support our outreach and make these drives successful. 

 

Be safe and well! 

Alexis Cleveland 
apcphiloptochos@gmail.com  
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AHEPA Chapter 542 Meetings and Events 
 

Oct. 26th, Chapter Meeting via Zoom, 7:30- 9:00 PM  
Agenda: To be provided  
Discussion: MACRO Economy 2020 & COVID-19 Impact with Alex Kangelaris, GMU Professor  
 
Nov. 9th, Board of Governors Meeting  
Nov. 23rd , Chapter Meeting via Zoom, 7:30- 9:00 PM  
Agenda: To be provided  
Discussion: China – Current Updates with Vasilios Fotopoulos   
 
November 11, Veterans Day. Potentially meet at Jim Rigas’ gravesite at Arlington National Cemetery to pay our 
respects. 
 
Please contact Chapter Secretary Hal Hallett@ahepa542@gmail.com for Zoom meeting invite information for 
current paid members. 

 
AHEPA (Chapter 542) 2020 Christmas Wreath Sale 

 
AHEPA (Chapter 542) is continuing its tradition of once again selling lovely, decorated Christmas wreaths.  All 
funds raised support our AHEPA Chapter 542 Scholarship Fund.  Purchase one (or several) for yourself, or have 
one (or several) FEDEXed anywhere in the continental US.   
 
We are offering two purchase options:   
1.  Customer pick-up option (cost $42)  Go to: 
(https://ahepa542.square.site/product/2020WreathPickup/29?cs=true) to purchase. 
Includes: 
25" Balsam Fir Wreath with pinecones and a cheery red Bow! 
All wreaths are treated with Greenzit preservative for extra longevity. 
 
Estimated availability Nov. 20.  Pick-up information to follow by email at a later date. 
 
 
2.  Delivery option (cost $55)  Go to: 
 (https://ahepa542.square.site/product/2020WreathDelivery/30?cs=true) to purchase. 
 
Want to surprise a friend, family member, loved one, or business colleague by having a Christmas wreath 
delivered to them?  Or want to purchase a Christmas wreath for yourself and have it shipped directly to your 
home?   Choose option #2 the DELIVERY PACKAGE! 
 
The delivery option includes: 
25" Balsam Fir Wreath with pinecones and a cheery red Bow! 
Personalized greeting card message (on website) 
EZ Wreath Hanger 
Gift Box packaging 
Includes FEDEX delivery (within 48 states) 
Tree planted in honor of the gift recipient 
 
The wreath will be delivered between Nov 18 and Dec 11. 
 
If you have questions or need assistance with ordering, please email John Drapas 
at johndrapas@hotmail.com or Michael Hadjimichael at mike.hadjimichael@gmail.com. 
 
Thank you for supporting the AHEPA Chapter 542 Scholarship Fund through our Christmas wreath sale. 
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https://

www.holyapostlesgreekorthodox.org

/givingnow  

https://
www.holyapostlesgreekorthodox.org/

virtual-candle  

https://www.holyapostlesgreekorthodox.org/givingnow
https://www.holyapostlesgreekorthodox.org/givingnow
https://www.holyapostlesgreekorthodox.org/givingnow
https://www.holyapostlesgreekorthodox.org/virtual-candle
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Rev. Father George Alexson  703-314-6421 (cell) frgeorgeandrew@gmail.com

Deacon        Deacon Harry Chelpon deaconhc@gmail.com

Office Manager Lia Economou 703-421-3812 liaecon@comcast.net

Protopsalti Nick Grivas papounico3@aim.com

President Con Sofologis con.sofologis@verizon.net

Vice President Lisa Orphanides lisa.branner@marriott.com

Secretary Maria Plevrakis maroudi@hotmail.com

Treasurer Niki Lelis nlelis1@gmail.com

Additional Members

Mina Baldinger mina.baldinger68@gmail.com Anna Dimitriou annadimitriou@verizon.net

Ed Cleveland EACleveland@msn.com Irene Thomas irene.thomas1@verizon.net

Kathy Kendrat kmkendrat@aol.com 

Rebecca Rallis rallisr@aol.com

Ellinomatheia Program Athanasia Dacey sdacey@comcast.net

Greek School Vicky Kalograni vickykalograni@gmail.com

Sunday School Denise Lansdell deniseinvirginia@gmail.com

AHEPA Μόλον Λαβέ Chapter 542 Chad Burke info@ahepa542.org

Altar Boys Deacon Harry Chelpon deaconhc@gmail.com

Altar Fund Fr. George Alexson frgeorgeandrew@gmail.com

Church Choir Bret Lansdell deniseinvirginia@gmail.com

Mariana Korulaki k.mariana@hotmail.com

Presvytera Joanna frgeorgeandrew@gmail.com

Festival Committee Bill Aubin aubinb@verizon.net

Future Planning Committee Nick Spyros nlspyros@yahoo.com

Kristina Ayoub ktsiakos@yahoo.com

Asha Ioanou nicholas.asha@gmail.com

GOYA Lia Economou liaecon@comcast.net

Greek Dance Troupe Maria Plevrakis maroudi@hotmail.com 

HOPE and JOY Ashley Joiner ashleydjoiner@gmail.com

Philoptochos Alexis Cleveland apcphiloptochos@gmail.com

Prosfora Effie Koutsourais emkouts1@aol.com

Stewardship Committee Ron Baldinger ron.baldinger@gmail.com

Vacation Church Camp Denise Landsell deniseinvirginia@gmail.com

Webmaster Maria Zangos milihandra@comcast.net

Epitaphio/Flowers Committee

Gala Committee

MINISTRIES, COMMITTEES, AND ASSOCIATIONS

SCHOOLS

CLERGY

PARISH COUNCIL 

STAFF

mailto:gregjoiner@gmail.com
mailto:porphanides@myselectproperties.com
http://www.holyapostlesgreekorthodox.org/

